
10:30 PM 
Tamarron Owners, 

     This will be a brief update. I've attached a note from Eric, as well as the latest post on the La Plata County 

Facebook page. The photos are also from the LP County Facebook page. 

     The good news: the fire grew only minimally today by about 150 acres. That's good, but even better is the 

fact that it has remained on the west side of Highway 550. 

     The bad news: it's still a very active fire (see the Durango Herald 

article  https://durangoherald.com/articles/226913-backfires-used-to-choke-416-fire-of-fuels ). Mark and I 

visited the information center this morning at the base of Purgatory, and we were told that it may be 3 more 

days before we can return to Tamarron. We weren't exactly ready for that, but there's little to be done about 

it. 

 

I'll send more information tomorrow morning, as I get it. 

 

Gary 
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